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TECHNICAL MEMORANDUM 

DATE: January 16, 2025 

TO: Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) Board 

FROM: Boston Region MPO Staff 

RE: MassDOT Resilience Improvement Plan Project Submissions 

This memo contains the Boston Region MPO staff’s recommendations for 

additions to the Massachusetts Department of Transportation’s (MassDOT) 

Resilience Improvement Plan’s (RIP) Priority Resilience Project List.  

MassDOT is soliciting transportation resilience projects from MPOs across the 

state to be included as regionally endorsed projects in its RIP. According to the 

Promoting Resilient Operations for Transformative, Efficient, and Cost-saving 

Transportation (PROTECT) Program Guidance from the Federal Highway 

Administration, priority resilience projects included in the RIP may receive the 

following benefits:  

• Elimination of the Benefit-Cost Analysis (BCA) Requirement for PROTECT

Construction Grant Applications

• Eligibility for the project to receive a seven percent reduction in the non-

federal share of project costs by virtue of inclusion on the RIP

• An additional three percent reduction in the non-federal share of project

costs, as the RIP is included in the statewide Long-Range Transportation

Plan Beyond Mobility

MPO staff solicited project submissions from municipalities in the Boston region 

for MassDOT to consider. These projects are listed in the table titled, Boston 

Region MPO Project Inclusion in MassDOT Resilience Improvement Plan. 

Having projects included in MassDOT's RIP list does not imply any MPO or 

MassDOT commitment to advance or fund the project. Rather, inclusion on 

the RIP list as a regionally endorsed project is an indication that the project 

meets the PROTECT program criteria and is eligible for reduced federal match 

share and the elimination of the requirement for the project proponent to produce 

a benefit-cost analysis if seeking construction funds.  
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MassDOT recommends that submissions for inclusion on the RIP are endorsed 

by the appropriate MPO. As such, MPO staff request that the Boston Region 

MPO board votes to endorse this list of regional priority resilience projects for 

proposed inclusion in the RIP. 

 

Attachment: Boston Region MPO Project Inclusion in MassDOT Resilience 

Improvement Plan (pdf) (html) 

  

https://bostonmpo.org/data/calendar/pdfs/2025/0116_MPO_MassDOT_RIP_List.pdf
https://bostonmpo.org/data/calendar/htmls/2025/0116_MPO_MassDOT_RIP_List.html
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CIVIL RIGHTS NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC 

Welcome. Bem Vinda. Bienvenido. Akeyi. 欢迎. 歡迎 

 
You are invited to participate in our transportation planning process, free from 

discrimination. The Boston Region Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) is 

committed to nondiscrimination in all activities and complies with Title VI of the Civil 

Rights Act of 1964, which prohibits discrimination on the basis of race, color, or national 

origin (including limited English proficiency). Related federal and state 

nondiscrimination laws prohibit discrimination on the basis of age, sex, disability, and 

additional protected characteristics. 

 

For additional information or to file a civil rights complaint, visit 

www.bostonmpo.org/mpo_non_discrimination.  

 

To request this information in a different language or format, please contact: 

 

Boston Region MPO Title VI Specialist 

10 Park Plaza, Suite 2150 

Boston, MA 02116 

Phone: 857.702.3700  

Email: civilrights@ctps.org  

 

For people with hearing or speaking difficulties, connect through the state MassRelay 

service, www.mass.gov/massrelay. Please allow at least five business days for your 

request to be fulfilled.  

 

http://www.bostonmpo.org/mpo_non_discrimination
mailto:civilrights@ctps.org
http://www.mass.gov/massrelay

